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May 2023

CITY OF WINNIPEG CONSTRUCTION NOTICE
TO: RESIDENTS AND BUSINESSES

RE: 2022-2023 REGIONAL STREET PAVEMENT RECONSTRUCTION JUBILEE AVENUE

Please be advised Jubilee Avenue between Pembina Highway and Cockburn Street is scheduled for
reconstruction in Summer 2023. At the end of this construction season Jubilee will have been completely
reconstructed with new concrete pavement, curbs, and sidewalks from Pembina Highway to Osborne Street.

Construction starts:  May 8, 2023
Expected end: October 2023

Traffic implications during construction:
 We will maintain one lane in each direction on Jubilee for the duration of construction
 Traffic may be reduced to a single direction for short periods of time to accommodate median lane
 paving
 Cockburn Street South will close from Jubilee to Churchill Drive

Impact on trees:
 We have designed the project to minimize the loss of trees and will – with few exceptions – remove

only those already slated to come down due to disease or natural death
o We will remove seven mid-size trees from the south boulevard between Pembina Highway

and the Jubilee Overpass ramp to accommodate a mixed-use path
o We will also remove some trees to accommodate a connection to active transportation

infrastructure on Churchill Drive

Elm Park bridge access:
 Pedestrian access from Jubilee Avenue to Riverdale Street and the Elm Park footbridge will be

maintained during construction
 A new permanent crosswalk at Jubilee will be added to accommodate safer crossings

Additional information:
 We will install temporary street light poles to maintain street lighting during construction

o We will remove them when construction ends
 Emergency access will remain throughout construction
 Garbage and recycling collection will not be affected

o You are asked to continue to place bins out on collection day, the contractor will relocate the
garbage and recycling as needed.

o Residents are asked to put their house numbers on their collection bins so that the crews can
return them to the proper locations.
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We appreciate your patience during construction.

Please contact Lucas Stoffel of Dillon Consulting Limited if you have any accessibility requirements,
questions about the project, or concerns regarding construction. Lucas can be reached at
lstoffel@dillon.ca.

For more information on the project, visit:
https://winnipeg.ca/publicworks/construction/projects/DunkirkJubileePembina.stm

Sincerely,

DILLON CONSULTING LIMITED

David Wiebe
Project Manager

Cc: Councillor Sherri Rollins Fort Rouge – East Fort Garry Ward
Andrew Condon City of Winnipeg – Public Works Department
Julie Dooley City of Winnipeg, Director’s Office – Public Works Department
Debby Mikulik City of Winnipeg, Customer Service Division – Public Works Department


